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Announcements  



Sr. NURSES ANNIVERSARY 

This Month the Sr. Nurses will be celebrating their 48th anniversary on 

Sunday, April 14th. In 1976, Rev. Jimmy Jones, Pastor of St. John 

Missionary Baptist Church, called a group of ladies together to 

organize the Nurses. Pastor Jones appointed a President while the other 

officers were elected, Vice President, Secretary, Assistant Secretary 

and Treasurer. In the beginning the group was called “Nurses and 

Sisters of Help.” After joining the State and National Convention, the 

name was changed to “Greater St. John Missionary Baptist Church 

Nurses’ Auxiliary.” Our current President is Sister Lela Warren. 

 

.  

 

  

APRIL 2024 
THE MESSENGER 

Page  3 

Missionary Department’s Annual Fish Fry time is upon us! We need your help to make it a 

success!  We are looking for volunteers to help in all areas of our Fish Fry. Helping with set-up, food 

prep, serving, clean-up and more! Please consider offering your time and talent for the good of our 

church and the community! Bring a friend! Proceeds from our Fish Fry are used to support many 

programs within our church. For example, Thanksgiving gift certificates, Fall Festival to name a few. 
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YOUTH INTERMEDIATE SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

Children are a very important part of the family at Greater St. John Missionary Baptist Church, and our 

children’s ministries strive to treat children as equal participants in the worshipping and serving the 

church. Recently I visited one of our youth Sunday School classes            

just to observe the children and teachers interatcions. 
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Greater St. John has three Sunday School classes for our youth, 

all classes are held in our multi-purpose building adjacent to the 

sanctuary from 8:30am to 9:30am. This month we want to 

highlight and focus on the Intermediate Sunday School class. The 

Intermediate Sunday School class includes children from ages 9 

to 13. This class is taught by two volunteer teachers, Sisters 

Ramona Scales and Terri Sullivan. 

These two dedicated teachers help our youth grow in their faith 

and learn about the Bible. Their youth curriculum offers exciting 

fun features to train, to entertain and to keep our children fully   

engaged, as young developing Christians. 

   

Intermediate Class Teachers, left Sister Terri 

Sullivan and right Sister Ramona Scales. 

The class provides a structured environment for children to deepen their understanding of the Bible, 

develop their faith, and grow spiritually. It helps children respect, appreciate, and utilize the Bible. 

Sunday school also teaches children to be concerned about society, work for its betterment, and care 

towards others in society. 

 

Children participating and enjoying the Sunday School Intermediate Class 

Let us continue to support and invest 

in our Sunday School Department as 

it fosters a vibrant children’s 

ministry. 

If your child is 9 years old to 13 years 

old and has not already been 

involved in the Intermediate Sunday 

School class, take the time to at least 

let them visit the class, we believe 

their life will be changed as a result! 

 

We would like to thank each parent, guardian, or friend who takes the time to bring a child to our Sunday 

School classes. We look forward to seeing your children during the Intermediate Sunday School Class! 
Richard Armstrong 
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2024 Graduates! Attention GSJ 

8th grade, High School and college 

graduates, you will be celebrated 

Sunday, June 9, 2024 at the church 

during Sunday School (8:30 am). 

Start compiling your honors and 

achievements now. All information 

must be turned in by SUNDAY, 

MAY 26, 2024. More information to 

follow beginning in May.  



c 
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VAN DRIVERS NEEDED 

Greater St. John’s Transportation Ministry is in immediate need of van drivers who will be 

available to transport members to and from our church on Sundays for Sunday School and/or 

worship service. Van drivers usually serve one Sunday morning each month. We have many 

members who depend on our church vans for transportation, 

You never know how crucial transportation is until you lose the ability to drive. This happens to 

older adults in our community quite often, leaving them stressed and concerned. At Greater St. 

John, we offer free transportation to our members. Our volunteer van drivers help those who can 

no longer drive or need a ride to get to and from church. 

If you would ask any of our riders, this free service is more than just a ride. There are meaningful 

conversations and interactions, friendships form, and their worries are eased when our volunteer 

drivers provide the transportation. In many cases, the relationships and bonds that develop between 

riders and volunteers extends far beyond the van rides. This is a very important ministry at our 

church, giving people rides to and from our Sunday services. 

To volunteer, please contact Transportation Department Chairperson Sister Janice Gates or Board 

of Trustee Chairman Richard Armstrong. 

 



BROTHERHOOD AND MISSIONARY SOCIETY  
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First and Fifth Sundays are days of white dress for the Missionary Society. 

 

BROTHERHOOD AND MISSIONARY SOCIETY STUDY GUIDES 
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94TH MISSIONARY SOCIETY ANNIVERSARY APRIL 28, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

White with Red Accessories are the Colors of the Day along with a $10.00 Assessment 
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Deacon Daren Washington ~ General Superintendent 
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